
 

Stow Munroe Falls Band Booster Meeting Notes 
Monday, August 31, 2020 

 
In Attendance​: Joel Biggs, President; Glen Pace, Vice-President; Melissa Bowers, Treasurer           
1; Dan Marzec, Treasurer 2; Kathy Ritchie, Secretary; Tammy Lott, Senior Class Trustee; Dave              
Stofka, Junior Class Trustee; Michelle Brugmann, Sophomore Class Trustee and Sally Phillips,            
KP Rep.; Ruthie Youssifi, Ways & Means Chair; and Mr. Newman, Mrs. Sandman, Mrs. Grossi               
and Mr. Lewis. 
 
This special meeting of the Executive Board was held virtually on Zoom. 
 
Executive Board Meeting​: 
 
Ways & Means- Ruthie Youssifi 
 
Car Washes at Dairy Queen: 

Possible Dates are September 12, September 26 or October 3rd. 
Class Reps. help organize car washes.  

Restaurant Fundraiser Nights: 
Master Pizza, September 9th from 4-8 

 
Band Patrons: 
 

A few Patron pledges have been received. Should we continue with this, this year?              
Yes. Let the person/business know it may be limited due to the pandemic. This patronage is                
for the entire year of 2020/2021.  We will leave up last years patrons as well. 
 
Concessions:  
 

We will be selling out of the Athletic Concession stand this year. Band Concession will               
be used for storage.  Band receives all profits.  We only pay for what we use. 
 
Executive Board 2020/2021 School Year: 
President- Joel Biggs 
Vice-President- Glen Pace 
Treasurer 1- Melissa Bowers 
Treasurer 2- Dan Marzec 
Secretary- Kathy Ritchie 
Senior Class Trustee- To be covered by Board members 
Junior Class Trustee- Tammy Lott 
Sophomore Class Trustee- Dave Stofka 
Freshman Class Trustee- Michelle Brugman 
Kimpton Representative- Sally Phillips 

 



 

 
 
Band Show 

Scheduled on Saturday, September 19th (see below) 
 
Senior Banner: 

We are hoping to have this hung by Friday, September 4th. 
 
Treasurer's Report:  Reviewed and accepted. 

We made almost $11,000 on Virtual Tag Day 
We now have a card reader that can be used at concessions and other various events. 

 
Secretary Report:  Reviewed and accepted. 
 
Directors Reports: 
 
Mrs. Grossi/Mr. Lewis- Lakeview: 

No morning band or large groups 
September 11th is the first day of recruiting.  District purchased test try out kits 
September 11th is the first day of 6th grade band. 
5th grade Gold Band is happening online! 

 
Mrs. Sandman- Kimpton: 

7th Grade: 96 gold/maroon 
8th Grade: 77 gold/maroon 

 
Mr. Newman- High School 

Very successful band camp.  Tons of stipulations and everything went well. 
 

Band Show- September 19th 
-Will be a Band Concert 
-SMF will be the only band performing.  Parents and community are welcome. 
-No ticket sales - free admission 
-We may have light concessions that evening 
-There will be Drone footage being shot and DVD’s will be sold 
-Program with Patrons. 

 
Senior Night and Homecoming Game?  Talks are happening 
There will not be Kimpton Night this year. 

 
 
 

 



 

The next meeting will be Monday, October 5, 2020 at 7:30. At this time we are planning on a                   
virtual Zoom meeting, unless otherwise directed by the District. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Kathy Ritchie, Secretary 

 


